Town of New Lebanon
RESOLUTION 41, 2022
ENCUMBER FUNDS FROM 2022 TO 2023 BUDGET FOR PAVILION KITCHEN & SPLASHPAD 
DECEMBER 30, 2022
At a year-end meeting of the New Lebanon Town Board, held at the New Lebanon Town Hall, 14755 NYS Route 22, New Lebanon, New York, duly called and held on the 30th day of December, 2022, the following Resolution was proposed and seconded:
Resolution by Supervisor Houghtling
Seconded by Councilmember Anthonisen

ENCUMBER FUNDS FROM 2022 BUDGET TO 2023 BUDGET
FOR  PAVILION KITCHEN PROJECT & SPLASHPAD PROJECT
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon Town Board budgeted to build a new splash pad in line item A-7140.44 in the 2022 budget; and
WHEREAS, the bids for the new splash pad came in much higher than what was budgeted for in the 2022 budget; and
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon Town Board budgeted the remaining amount needed to build the new splash pad in the 2023 budget to be combined with the money in the 2022 budget to cover the full project cost, and 
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon Town Board budgeted for the new pavilion kitchen in line item A-7140.43 on the 2022 budget; and
WHEREAS, the pavilion kitchen will not be completed by December 31, 2022; and
WHEREAS, the pavilion kitchen will need to be paid for in 2023 from the money budgeted in the 2022 budget; 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Town Board of the Town of New Lebanon hereby moves to encumber the remaining balance of line item A-7140.43 in the 2022 budget into line item A-7140.43 in the 2023 budget AND to encumber the remaining balance of line item A-7140.44 in the 2022 budget into line item A-7140.44 in the 2023 budget. 
Town Board Members voted “Aye” or “Nay” for said Resolution:

Roll Call Vote:
	Councilmember Britt Buckenroth                   	 Aye
	Councilmember Deborah Gordon                   	 Aye
	Supervisor Tistrya Houghtling                 		 Aye
	Councilmember John Trainor                          	 Aye
[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]	Councilmember Marianna Anthonisen         	 Aye
	
The Resolution, having been approved by a majority vote of the Town Board, was declared duly adopted by the Supervisor of the Town of New Lebanon.

Dated: December 30, 2022


Marsha “Marcie” Robertson
Town Clerk
Town of New Lebanon	
